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TO: SENATORS, MEMBERS AND BUILDING OCCUPANTS 

Ministerial Car Park – Security Entry Redevelopment 

1 As part of the program to improve security arrangements at Parliament 
House, the entry and exit arrangements to the underground Ministerial Wing car 
park will be upgraded over the period 26 March to 22 June 2011. 

2 Planning for this work has been undertaken in consultation with Ministerial 
Wing Support from the Department of Finance and Deregulation.  During the 
construction period temporary barriers, signs and (at times) traffic marshals will 

be in place to guide vehicles outside the car park.  Traffic arrangements on 
Parliament Drive will be otherwise unaffected. 

3 Further advice regarding the entry and exit arrangements will be provided 
separately to authorised users of the car park.    

4 For further information regarding this project, please contact Mr Simon 
White, DPS Project Manager on (02) 6277 5209. 
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